Minutes from June 11, 2024, Town Hall Meeting
Call to Order @6:00pm
Pledge of Allegiance
In Attendance: Chairman VanDeWeerd, Treasurer Frisch, Supervisor Alery, Supervisor Niersel, Clerk Chambers, Joe & Naomi Welter, Bryon, Kelly & Genevieve Gleisner, Jim Venske, Eric Rampalla.
Motion to approve May 14 minutes made by Supervisor Alery, 2nd by Chairman VanDeWeerd, motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report: General Fund $124,590.13 Money Market $66,916.15 Motion to accept made by Supervisor Alery, 2nd by Supervisor Niersel, motion carried.
Clerk’s Report: Only one resident has let me know that bags were out for pick-up. Clear bags will be left inside the Town Hall Door if you would still like to pick up trash from the roads.  Please take contact information which is also with the bags and let me know where bags have been left.
Motion to accept report made by Supervisor Alery, 2nd by Chairman VanDeWeerd, motion carried.
Spring Road Tour: Went well, projects from last year’s tour have been completed except for South End which still needs crack sealing.  Olivotti Lake Rd is still in need of work but that is a shared with Town of Merrill and that work is still in discussion between the 2 chairmen.  They were also at the Ball Park which is a future discussion about what to do with it.  South End needs gravel by the beaver dams.  Shultz Spur & South End needs thought regarding the stop sign and flow of traffic.
Chairman’s Report:  Chairman will be out of town when the July meeting should be taking place, there isn’t anything that needs to really be addressed so there will be no July Town Hall Meeting.
Krow’s Concrete gave an estimate for a 12 x 30 x 6 concrete pad for the dumpsters to sit on so that we can complete the paving of the parking lot. After measuring the pad, it needs to be bigger than originally thought so will need to get another estimate.  The parking lot outside the hall needs to be paved or at least a portion of it does have to be handicap compliant.  The estimate was $3500.00.  That will change with the new measurements, but the money is available from the budget set aside for repairs etc. to the Hall.
Public Comment:  Genevieve Gleisner reported that Scrap Day went well.  They collected 4000 pounds of scrap, which was $308.00.  $200.00 of that was for the Dumpster fee.  2 signs that she posted for the event went missing from where they were placed.  She had suggestions for changing the date of the event next year to possibly May.  
Next meeting will be August 13, 2024 @6:00pm

Remember Recycling Days are 1st & 3rd Saturdays. Please do not leave items outside the bins.

